Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Sergey Smirnov, FNP-BC, on April 13, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 119, of the June 20, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 464, F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether an Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (Board Certified Family Nurse Practitioner) who received the necessary training is legally permitted to perform tumescent liposuction involving the removal of less than 2000cc supernatant fat without drug-induced alteration of consciousness other than minimal preoperative tranquilization of a patient. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on June 2, 2022, in Lake Buena Vista, Florida, the Board discussed the petition and found that the performance of tumescent liposuction does not fall within the scope of primary care practice as an autonomous advanced practice registered nurse. The Board’s Final Order was filed on August 11, 2022.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
